Minutes of the Children and Families Voluntary Sector Forum meeting held on Monday 5th March 2007 at 9.30am at Devizes Bowls Club.

In attendance:  

Jen Wildblood -Chair –Community Foundation Wiltshire & Swindon

Val Cragg – Development Worker for the Forum

Linda Cantillon, - ask

Barbara Jansen – Stepping Stones

Michelle Riley – Reach Out

Ian Tomlinson – Wiltshire Children’s Fund

Pamela Walden -Woods – Relate Mid Wiltshire

Karen Boutland – Children’s Workforce Learning Network

Jayne Moverley – SPLASH

Margaret West – Voluntary Action Kennet

Apologies:  William Snow, Karen Moyes, Ali Perry, Kirstie Howie, Christine Robinson, Betty Dobson, Melissa Hurley, and T O’Donnel.

	1.
	Welcome

Jen welcomed everyone to the meeting.  She then said that she had picked up all the electronic votes she had received for the election of a representative to the Children and Young People’s Trust Board (C&YPTB) but noted many present had not voted.  A piece of paper was given to those who had not voted.

Following a count Jen announced that Margaret West had been re-elected.

Jen said she would contact the other candidate.

	
	

	2.
	Apologies

As listed above.

It was noted that recent meetings have only had a small attendance and it was felt this needed to be addressed by finding out why people are not attending as  well as ensuring meetings show actions that are important. This was further discussed under ‘Matters Arising.’

	
	

	3
	Minutes of the last meeting

It was asked that   apologies were recorded.  With that amendment Jen signed the minutes as a true record on behalf of the meeting.

	
	

	4.
	Matters arising

· Jen reported that Jon Doble would no longer be attending meetings as his area of responsibility had changed.  Christine Robinson would instead be the Barnardo’s representative.  Jennie said she would contact Christine to ensure she attends future meetings.

· Linda said at the last meeting Carolyn Godfrey, new Director of children and education services at WCC, had said she wanted the forum to be more engaged in partnership.  It was felt that this link should be added to our presentation to the C&YPTB.

	
	

	5
	Response to the report from the C&YPTB Executive Meeting.

Linda felt as a rep attending these meetings she had to question more when things were discussed that did not appear to make sense.

Ian Tomlinson felt as a member of the Partnership Action Team, PAT which does the donkey work of the C&YPTB, felt nothing has been missed but the Children and Young Peoples plan was to be reviewed.  Lynda Cox came later in the meeting to talk about this.

Margaret West felt there was a need to pull the Local Area Agreement, LAA, apart in order to help the sector engage.  She was sorry she had not had time to do this before the meeting.  It was agreed following discussion that this might engage members of the Forum we had not seen for a little while.  Agreed to undertake the exercise at the next meeting.

Ian said that future prevention money will be put into the LAA when the Children’s Fund closes in March 08.

It was felt that a similar pulling apart the Children and young People’s plan was necessary and information on who to contact if a member wanted to be more involved.

Barbara voiced concern that small groups don’t understand the jargon, the background or how they could engage.  Pam agreed saying that the forum must provide information that is understandable to smaller groups.

Jen acknowledged that local community youth groups do not engage in any of this but it was important for them so see where they fit.

A request was made for a jargon buster and this could also be put on the website.  Margaret West to produce this with Val Cragg.

Talking about the website Jen felt we also needed to add the story so far.  Dates of future meetings and publicity could also feature on the web site.

Jen then summarised.

· Yes to an event to explain the structures and how they fit together,  Invite to be made to Daniel and Tony from NVCCCO

· Create a jargon buster

· Create a list of key people – names and roles

· The story so far

· Val to ring around the members to establish why they are not engaging in meetings of the Forum.

Margaret West read a letter from Carolyn Godfrey when clearly expressed a hope that the Forum would engage in the review of the C&YP Plan.

Jayne said the Forum needed to ensure the meetings aren’t intimidating.  Jen suggested that anyone with any ideas about this should contact her directly.

A suggestion regarding a coffee morning to help engagement / networking would be included in the next meeting.

Barbara thought a slot where a groups shared what they do might be useful  Jayne also thought that would be useful.

Val to bring forms to the next and future meetings which she had created based on the Pathway form.

	
	

	6
	Development Workers Report

See report attached

	
	

	7
	Logo for the Forum

The vote agreed the jigsaw logo with the words ‘putting the pieces together’

It was asked that a thank you be sent to the lady who had assisted Val with this.

	
	

	8
	The Review of the Children and Young People’s Plan.

Lynda Cox joined the meeting, from WCC, to talk through the process for the review of the C&YP Plan.

Lynda shared that the plan produced last April showed how partners would engage in the Every Child Matters agenda.  The review would show how partners were delivering against the plan.  Government Office of the South West had produced 20 pages of guidance.  Lynda will pull together what has been achieved and the outcomes.

The review was to be completed by middle of June

Lynda agreed to write to the Forum and other groups about the review to gain the views of young people, parents, carers.  This would be brought together by the end of April.

In July 2007 the partnership would reset the priorities and these would be consulted on for three months.

Linda Cantillon asked whether it was a review or just outcomes.  Lynda Cox felt it was both.

Lynda said that when Wiltshire had its next Joint Area Review this review of the plan would be the main evidence.

Lynda asked the Forum to let he know if any members though it fell short in any direction.  What are the gaps? There needed to be tangible improvements for children.

Jen felt that the September meeting of the Forum could major on the consultation

Jen asked Lynda Cox if she would return to talk about measurements and indicators as these needed explanation.  Lynda said she would but the Forum should be aware these are often set by the DFES, OFSTED or GOSW.

Barbara said that voluntary groups complete monitoring information for WCC but often don’t see how their information links in.

The meeting agreed that if there were questions they needed to be asked so we all better understood.

Lynda was thanked for her attendance and would send information to Margaret West.

	
	

	9
	Information Share

Michelle Riley reported that at the partnership training event on 26th April 2 – 4.30pm all agencies working with children and young people could find out about other organisations working in this field of work through a speed dating type event.  Invitations would be coming out soon.

A meeting in Salisbury on 27th June 2 –4.30pm would discuss how more training could be done together.

There would also be a discussion about brining equality and disability together as currently they are separate.

Michelle felt that smaller groups had difficulty engaging and she felt that decisions were already made rather than partnership decisions.

Karen wondered about co-training

It was requested that minutes from these training meetings should be sent to Val.

Children’s Workforce Learning Network – Karen shared information about e-learning seminars for vcs workers.

	
	

	10
	AOB

Date for the next meeting was confirmed at 30th May (half term)

LAA understanding and engaging.  The planning meeting would be 27th April at ask at 2.30pm.


